
TRANSMITTAL

To: Date: 11/3/2017

THE COUNCIL

From:

THE MAYOR

TRANSMITTED FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION. PLEASE SEE ATTACHED.

(Ana Guerrero) for

ERIC GARCETTI 
Mayor



LOS ANGELES POLICE COMMISSION
RICHARD M.TEFANK 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

BOARD OF
POLICE COMMISSIONERS

ai
DJANGO SIBLEY 

ACTING INSPECTOR GENERAL
■

MATTHEW M. JOHNSON 
PRESIDENT A — &0

STEVE SOBOROFF 
VICE PRESIDENT

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 
Police Administration Building 

100 West First Street, Suite 134 
Los Angeles, CA 90012-4112

ERIC GARCETTI
MayorSANDRA FIGUEROA-VILLA 

SHANE MURPHY GOLDSMITH 
CYNTHIA McCLAIN-HILL (213) 236-1400 PHONE 

(213) 236-1410FAX 
(213) 236-1440 TDDMARIA SILVA

COMMISSION EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT II

October 31, 2017 BPC #17-0411

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

MONETARY DONATION IN THE AMOUNT OF $17,303.00, FROM THE PACIFIC AREA 
BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION, TO BE UTILIZED FOR EMPLOYEE WELLNESS, STATION 
BEAUTIFICATION, AND ANNUAL EVENTS, FOR THE BENEFIT OF PACIFIC AREA

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, October 31, 2017, the 
Board RECEIVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

1

MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of 
$17,303.00 to Pacific Area.

1.

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS/AMOUNT: VALUE:

Pacific Area Boosters Association, Inc. (#248-17)
Ms. Diane Barretti, President
P.O. Box 2895
Venice, California 90294

$17,303.00Monetary

DISCUSSION

The donation is for the benefit of Pacific Area and will be used for employee wellness, station 
beautification, and annual events. No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made 
to the donor or representatives of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential 
treatment, endorsement, or recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Los 
Angeles Police Department patents.

Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Dennis Beacham, Officer in Charge, 
Community Relations Office, Pacific Area, at (310) 482-6412.

Respectfully,

BOAR© OP
POLICE COMMISSIONERS
Approved hi i in
Secretary

aiCtjeHECK
Chief of Police
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September 11, 2017
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Commanding Officer, Administrative Services BureauTO:

Commanding Officer, Pacific AreaFROM:

SUBJECT: REQUEST TO ACCEPT DONATION

It is requested that Administrative Services Bureau approve and forward this correspondence 
to the Board of Police Commissioners to accept the unsolicited donation in the amount of 
$17,303.00, from the Pacific Carnival.

DONOR INFORMATION:
Pacific Area Boosters Association, Inc 
P.O. Box 2895 
Venice, California 90294 
Diane Barretti, President

The donation will be utilized for Pacific Area employee wellness, Pacific Station beautification 
projects and Pacific Area annual events. The donor is not a City vendor and the acceptance of 
this donation would not reflect negatively on the Department or the City of Los Angeles in 
general. No expressed or implied commitment or promise was made to the donor or 
representatives of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement 
and recommendation. The donor is not allowed the use of any Los Angeles Police Department 
patent.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Dennis Beacham, Pacific Community 
Relations Officer-in-Charge, at 310-482-6412.

APPROVED:

7
DENNIS H. KATO, Deputy Chief 
Commanding Officer 
Operations-West Bureau

DOMINIC H. CHOI, Captain 
Commanding Officer 
Pacific Area


